May 18, 2013 Minutes

Shohola Falls Trails End Property Owners Association held a Board of Director’s meeting Saturday May 18, 2013 9:00a.m. at the association office building.

ROLL CALL:
Officers Present

President       - Michael Smith

Vice Pres.     - Robert Personette

Secretary      - Wendy Glynn

Treasurer      - Jo-Ann Pollack

Members Present

Vinny D’Eusanio

Gerrylynn Haak

Debbie Shevlin

Members Absent

Iris Altreche
Others Present

Pam Valenza – Property Manager

William Owens, CPA – Auditor 
George Fluhr, Shohola Township Supervisor 

Bob Delorenzo, Shohola Township Zoning & Sewage Enforcement Officer

President Smith called the meeting to order at 9:00am. Asked for a motion to approve April 2013 minutes. 
MOTION: by Vinny D’Eusanio to approve the April 2013 minutes. Second: Wendy Glynn Abstain: JoAnn Pollack VOTE: All others in favor
Property Manager’s Report

Pam Valenza-

· Dues income – As of May 16th we are at 92% of current dues collected. Last year we were at 91%.

· 64 full dues lots were disconnected for nonpayment of 2013 dues. 16 lots were disconnected for owing a partial payment. In 2012 78 lots were disconnected for full dues owed and 8 for partial dues owed; 103 lots were disconnected in 2011.

· 10 repo agreements were purchased @ $100,000 to come due through December

· 35 letters were sent to lots owing 2 years – possible judgments
· 49 letters were sent in 2012
· There are 13 individual payment plans this year
· Mike Smith – a letter was addressed to the board requesting a payment plan. – payment plan cannot be accepted – past the deadline and 2nd request.

· Looking into other payment options for credit/debit payments
· Spring mailing was sent out along with the resale list
· Gypsy moth spraying is scheduled for May 28th – signs are posted with info.
· Received the liquor license out of safe keeping

· Shohola Fire Dept. is scheduling a meeting with Clint Frisbie to check what resources are available to them in case of an emergency

· Fire dept. also asked if they can do a coin drop Memorial Day weekend – Board agreed if in front of the gate. 

· New playground equipment is installed
· New ice machine is installed in the bar

· Remax trailer is ready to open

· Barcode system has started. The office applies them during the hours of 1-4pm as long as it isn’t raining.
· Wells are still under 100,000gal. Everyone has a copy in their folder
· Clint Frisbie applied for and received waivers for the new testing required by DEP two years ago for the well systems.  We are due again for testing next year – Clint applied again for the waivers and hopefully we will get a response in time for next year’s budget process.
· Chris VanDunk is training with Clint Frisbie and getting certified to operate the sewer/well systems. He completed the pool operator’s certification.
· Capital Reserve study is complete. Everyone has a copy in their folder.
Rules Enforcement
Bob Personette – 

· There is a meeting today for 4 citations written in 2012

Entertainment

Wendy Glynn – 

· Entertainment is done within budget and the schedule turned into the office
· Mike Smith – A plaque will be displayed in the corner of the lower pool area in memory of Artie Deyns; it will be dedicated at the first swim meet held July 6th. 

Closed at 9:20am for Land Company meeting

Board reopens regular session at 9:40am
Treasurer’s Report

Jo-Ann Pollack  – 

· Income Statement looks good – we are on target with the budget 
· Garbage is high due to the lots that were cleaned over the winter
· Water is good in comparison to 2012

· Recreation costs over the winter were due to bingo supplies

· PO asked how much over budget is the garbage line – we budgeted $12,000 and spent $22,000 YTD 

MOTION: by Vinny D’Eusanio to pay bills.  Second: Wendy Glynn VOTE: all in favor

Property Owner
· Lot 457 – addressing the new lighting regulations – Can we leave lights on overnight? – Yes, just put them to a motions sensor
· Lot 4623 – Property has a drainage issue. – report it to the office and they will let maintenance know
· PO – we should budget more money for the garbage line for 2014 so we can clean up more lots

Security
Mike Smith – 

· Officer Kizer is leaving Tuesday

· Security plugged in 2 lots that were on the disconnect list – the issue is being looked into
· PO hit the flag planter at the front gate with their vehicle – citations were issued and restitution cost is being put together
Township Discussion
George Fluhr, Shohola Township Supervisor 

Bob Delorenzo, Shohola Township Zoning and Sewage Enforcement Officer
· Discussion held regarding the relationship between TE and the township – it has improved greatly over the past few years

· Mike Smith – We have much better control over permanent residents as we did in the past

· Pam Valenza – we monitor them very closely

· The new permit process is working out very well

· Bob Delorenzo – the twp. is revisiting the zoning ordinance– discussed with Pam to have someone go to represent Trails End and what its needs are with zoning.
· Ex. Abandoned lots could potentially be in violation with the twp. if they get involved

· Parking area on lots and lot clearing – needs to be controlled so the water run-off problem doesn’t continue to growDale is doing a good job with the initial checks for the building permits 

· Shohola Twp. residents make up a workshop “team” that review different sections of the ordinance to see where corrections/improvements can be made

· Trails End representative is welcome to sit in on the workshop; will be in contact when meeting date is scheduled.
Board went to executive session at 10:35am

Returned to regular meeting at 11:05am

Financial
William Owens, CPA –
· Reviewed the  2012 financial statement – Trails End has a more conservative way of record keeping which can be viewed as good. We record what is actually collected versus what is anticipated to be collected.
· Compared the 2012 Balance Sheet to the 2011 Balance Sheet

· Discussed the Income Statement

· Consolidated the POA and Land Co. on one Income Stmt.

· Concerned with capital reserve amount but we are in better standing than most communities

· Vinny D’Eusanio – What is a ‘comfortable’ number for capital reserves? – Depends on the Capital Reserve study. If you have a major disaster how much would it cost to repair/rebuild?

· Mike Smith – We would also need a storm water run-off study to determine what we would need, which is very costly.

· Discussion was held regarding the capital reserve study – we can use some of the information to budget for the future
· Pam – we are working on the water/sewer issues first before we replace the roads

· Discussed the Management Letter – some issues will remain due to staffing constraints; other issues were removed such as the capital reserve study.
· Overall good year – TE reduced its deficit over the past few years and increased its cash position.
New Business
· Mike Smith –– Lynn Ruback will be donating a week at her Myrtle Beach condo for the Make-A-Wish raffle

MOTION:  by Wendy Glynn to close the meeting Second: Jo-Ann Pollack
VOTE:  All in favor

Respectfully submitted,

Maegan Herington
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